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LIVE UPDATE STATUS FOR THE FTSE/JSE SA FINANCIALS (J580) INDEX 
 
We would like to advise on the status change for the FTSE/JSE Financials (J580) index from 
Monday, 12 April 2021.  As communicated previously, the index remained live, but was inactive 
until we are now able to provide index data again which will happen from Monday, 12 April 
2021. 
 
Therefore, constituents, index values and statistics will be disseminated for the J580 index from 
Monday, 12 April 2021. 
 
The J580 index data will be added to the following csv format index products, as well as the fixed 
width index product (I-File): 
 

 Constituent product – zaco 

 Valuation Product – zaiv 

 Opening constituent product – zaoo 

 Tracker – zatr 

 Five day Tracker – zatf 
 
As per the index mapping document available on the ICB Project section on the JSE website, the 
current J580 should have been mapped as set out in the table below: 
 

Current Index New/Enhanced Index 

Index 
Code 

ICB 
Codes 

Index Name 
Index 
Code 

ICB 
Codes 

Index Name Mapping 

J580 8000 FTSE/JSE Financials J580 30;35 FTSE/JSE SA Financials No Code Changes 

J580 8000 FTSE/JSE Financials JI0030 30 FTSE/JSE Financials One to One 

 
The FTSE/JSE Financials (J580) index was linked to the new FTSE/JSE Financials (JI0030) index on 
23 March 2021 and JI0030 went live on this date. 
 
However, the existing J580 index was not continued on 23 March 2021, as the FTSE/JSE SA 
Financials (J580) index, but will now be resumed (with a name change, but no code change) on 
Monday, 12 April 2021. 
 

If you have any questions, please refer them directly to the Indices team via indices@jse.co.za  
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